AVALON LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

AUGUST 13, 2015 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Jacquie Ewing.  Ms. Ewing read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Flag salute.  Roll call.

Present:  Jacquie Ewing, Carl Mattia, Jim Thatcher, Lynn Schwartz, John McCorristin, Richard Hoy, Stacey Tracy, Kate Nestor, Michele Petrucci, Norman Gluckman, Nina Ranalli

Absent:  Mayor Pagliughi, Ron Ianoale, Board Solicitor

A motion to approve the minutes of the July 9, 2015 meeting was made by Richard Hoy and seconded by Jim Thatcher.  Approved by all.  No one from the public was present and there were no public comments.  A motion to approve the payment of sixty-three checks in the amount of $204,465.08 was made by Carl Mattia and seconded by Richard Hoy. Approved by all.  A list is attached of those checks and made a part of these minutes.

Norm gave the Library Director’s report.  Zack Gorecke has resigned to attend law school.  Zack’s sister, Olivia, has been hired to replace Zack at a rate of $14.75 an hour.  The Assisted Listening system is in place.  The new refrigerator will be delivered next week.  Norm advised the Board that he would like to close the Library on Tuesday September 8th to “clean up” the Library and restock the shelves after the summer season.

Nina gave the History Center update.  There were two hundred and eighty-five visitors in July.  The security cameras have been installed.  They have produced brochures icw Home Town Heroes.  The History Center had Open Mic Night, and there was also a good attendance for the Clam Shell Pitch.  Trivia Night was competitive and will be repeated.  The Bocci Tournament will be on October 17th in cooperation with the Recreation Department.  A motion to approve the collections acquisitions was made by Kate Nestor and seconded by Jacquie Ewing. Approved by all.  The acquisitions include:  1970’s start flag from the South Jersey lifeguard races from the Beach Patrol; Photos and architect’s drawing from the AFPL grand opening; photocopy of 1927 article describing a Hun Cole plane crash; Coskey “Pier Memories” booklet and limited edition Pier model; three early 20th century lantern slides.
A motion to approve Resolution No. 12-15, re-appointing various Library personnel for the 12 month period beginning with the first pay period of June, 2015, was made by Jim Thatcher and seconded by John McCorristin.  Approved by all.

Stacey Tracy updated the Board on the HVAC situation.  Lightning struck the boards that work the controls and they have been replaced.  Hatch Mott MacDonald is doing a study on the HVAC and chiller proposal, which is ten years old.  To replace the chiller, the school, Borough and Library would all share in the expense.  Michele suggested looking into Sustainable New Jersey for seventy percent of the costs.  Tom Thornton said that the study should be done by October.  The Board supports the HMM proposal.

Adjournment at 3:00 pm.
